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I. Meeting Welcome – Vice President Ed Poppell welcomed members to the SW 24th Avenue Focus Group meeting.

a. Mr. Poppell distributed a summary of Focus Group members, issue and charge.  The summary was updated to include some new members.  Mr. Poppell explained that Dr. Ata Sarajedini has replaced Dr. Gail Sasnett, since he is the new chair of the Transportation and Parking Committee, and Dr. Sasnett’s term on that committee has expired.  Dr. P. J. van Blokland is the new chair of the Lakes, Vegetation and Landscaping (LVL) Committee, so he has been added to the Focus Group.  The former LVL chair, Dr. Tina Gurruchari is on sabbatical.  Dr. Mark Clark has been added to the committee to serve in Dr. Crisman’s stead while he is on sabbatical.  Members introduced themselves.

b. The Meeting agenda and format were discussed as follows: At the September 26th meeting of the SW 24th Avenue Focus Group, members agreed to conduct a series of “fact-finding” meetings to hear from various stakeholders affected by the SW 24th Avenue issue.  This meeting was the first in that series, and Dr. Tom Walker of the NATL Advisory Committee was the guest speaker.  

II. Dr. Tom Walker conducted a PowerPoint presentation regarding the Natural Area Teaching Lab and provided an extensive handout to the Focus Group members.  The presentation outline was as follows:

a. NATL

i. Birth and Development

ii. Ecosystems

iii. Users and Uses

b. SW 24th Avenue

c. SW 24th Avenue and NATL

The presentation has subsequently been posted at http://natl.ifas.ufl.edu/24thAve.htm
III. Discussion occurred among the Focus Group members for clarification during the presentation and as a question-and-answer period following the presentation.  Discussion highlights include the following:

a. In response to a question from a Focus Group Member, Dr. Walker indicated that the existing earthen berm along SW 34th Street cost $22,000 and extends approximately 200m +/- (approx. 700 ft.) parallel to SW 34th Street to screen the NATL from traffic impacts.  It is approximately 22’ wide at the base and 3’ wide at the top.

b. Dr. Walker explained that numerous faculty members have collected site condition data over the years on a grid system that was surveyed twice by the Geomatics Students Association.  In response to a question from a Focus Group Member, Dr. Walker indicated that site condition data should be available for the grid cells that lie within the potential 90’ ROW donation and adjacent areas that would be impacted by a new roadway.

c. In the presentation, Dr. Walker indicated that of the 46 total acres in the NATL, 22 are used for strictly academic purposes without general public access.  Of these 22 acres, approximately one acre is consumed by the SW 34th Street earthen berm.  He estimated that 4.7 acres would be impacted by the proposed roadway ROW donation, resulting in a loss of 21% of the current 22 acres of academic use lands at the NATL.  A member of the Focus Group suggested that some acreage could be reallocated from the Public area of the NATL to the Academic area of the NATL to make up for the loss.  Dr. Walker concurred that this could be a possibility, but he also mentioned the need for public use associated with the nearby Florida Museum of Natural History.

d. Focus Group members suggested and discussed possible mitigations that serve to 1) isolate the new roadway from the natural areas (i.e. sound walls, berms, fences, etc.), and 2) improve connectivity of the current NATL to the natural areas on the east side of Surge Area Drive.

e. One Focus Group member commented that the wetland east of Surge Area Drive accepts stormwater from Archer Road that contains auto-related pollutants that then flow into the Florida Aquifer.

f. One Focus Group member suggested wildlife passages could be provided in road culverts that will allow wildlife to access water resources south of the proposed road and at the sinkhole north of the proposed road.

g. One Focus Group member commented that stormwater facilities tend to be wider and more shallow when constructed in areas of Karst geology and collapsed sinks such as exists in this location.

h. Focus Group members discussed the pros and cons of connecting the natural areas across Surge Area Drive.  Members suggested that wildlife may be more likely to cross Surge Area Drive on the southern end to follow the existing flow of water, however, noise and light pollution may instead direct them to more northerly crossings.

i. One Focus Group member suggested expanding the NATL to the east by removing/relocating buildings on the north end of the Surge Area complex.  (Subsequent investigation reveals these buildings include: 1) Buildings #794 and #850 - two Physical Plant storage facilities on the west side of Surge Area Drive.  These buildings were constructed in 1993 and 1994, and contain 2,000 GSF each; 2) Building #1198 on the east side of Surge Area Drive serves as a Specialty Shop for the Housing Division that was constructed in 2000 and contains 14,700 GSF.)

j. One Focus Group member suggested connecting the natural areas across the southern end of Surge Area Drive by removing/relocating existing buildings.  (Subsequent investigation reveals that these buildings include: 1) Building #742 – Communication and Neurobiological Science Surge #5 constructed in 1965, remodeled in 1991, containing 3,000 GSF assigned to clinical psychology research funded through Education and General; 2) Building #772 - Neurobiological Surge #6 constructed in 1969, containing 2,400 GSF used for clinical psychology research funded through Health Science Center; and 3) Building #226 – Microfabritech East constructed in 1989, renovated in 1994, and containing 4,890 GSF.)

k. One Focus Group member noted that the presence of a roadway south of the NATL might make it harder to get a burn permit necessary to continue maintaining the longleaf pine upland in the same way it is currently being managed.  Another member suggested that there might be value in conducting on-site research on non-burn management procedures for urban areas.

l. Members discussed various types of physical barriers that could isolate the NATL from a new road on its southern border.  These options include berms, fences and highway noise barriers.  Dr. Walker indicated that his preference would be a concrete highway noise barrier wall.

m. Members discussed a number of roadway issues that will be further explored in the next meeting, when staff from Alachua County Public Works and the Metropolitan Transportation Planning Organization have been invited.  These questions included the following:

i. Has there been an “acceptable” roadway cross-section adopted for construction within the 80’ ROW or 90’ ROW?

ii. What are the required roadway features (i.e. sidewalks, bikelanes, medians, etc.)?

iii. Given existing topography, can stormwater from the new road be directed to and retained on the car wash property?

iv. Would the new road need to be elevated to address the existing topography and prevent flooding?  A member noted that if this were the case, then the impacts (noise, fumes, etc.) would be greater at the NATL beyond the donated ROW.

v. How much traffic would the new road south of the NATL carry, and will that require a 2-lane road or a 4-lane road?

n. Dr. Walker presented information concerning the number of visitors from the Natural History Museum, number of students/classes taught, number of projected visitors, etc. using the NATL facilities.  A Focus Group member asked if the proposed ROW donation would impact those numbers.  Dr. Walker indicated that it would not because the majority of this activity takes place well north of the proposed ROW.

IV. The meeting concluded at approximately 12:00 PM.
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